
Investing in yourself
A few years ago, I read a marvelous little book that you've probably already read.

The book was called "The Richest Man in Babylon," and it's written by George
Clason. If you haven't read it already, do yourself a favor and invest in it today.

Anyway, among other things, the book teaches the power of compound interest.
As you put away a little bit at a time, the interest takes over and makes that "little
bit" a "little bit more." Each time the interest grows, the amount of money grows.
Each time the amount of money grows, the amount of interest grows.

I've learned this the more difficult way...credit cards work in the same fashion.

But so, we find out, does personal growth.

A few years ago, I decided to put myself on a learning plan. Each new thing I
learned gave me more knowledge, and opened up more areas to learn. Each
new thing I decided to do opened up new paths, and each new path had other
paths to take.

If you don't put that "little bit" into a savings account, a mutual fund, or some
other investment, you'll never see the power of compound interest, so if you don't
take the time to invest in yourself, you'll never see the results of your efforts.

How best can you invest in yourself?

Number one: Invest in training and education. Sure, you can go overboard on
this one. I have seen university students who never quite graduate, just because
they don't want to face the "real world." You can also waste your life taking
courses in subjects that have no potential for the future. You can also set up an
individual training plan, and follow it, a little bit at a time.

For example, I have a pretty short commute to work each day, but even that 12
minutes spent in the car can help me learn a lot, through books on tape.
Companies such as Nightingale-Conant and Books on Tape have a multitude of
titles and subjects for personal growth. Nightingale also has a subscription series
that gives you a sampler of topics each month. I've learned a lot from listening to
the ideas of others. I'm also a constant book reader. Some of the greatest ideas
that mankind has ever invented are written in some of the cheapest books to buy.
If you don't have much money, you can also visit your local library. Earl
Nightingale, known as the dean of the self-help movement, got his start reading
some of the great success literature at his local library in Long Beach.
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When I decided to get a computer certification, I didn't have the time or money to
take a formal educational path. Instead, I took a half hour to an hour each night,
and read the books I needed before I went to bed. It didn't take that long to gain
the necessary foundation for success.

You know, you can go through life experiencing everything for yourself, but your
life probably isn't going to be that long. Better to gain knowledge from the
experiences of other people, and that's where study and learning come into play.

Number two: Invest a little bit of time to grow. Heaven knows, hardly anyone
has any time anymore. I don't know how the folks of 70 years ago had time to sit
on the porch, and "whittle and spit," as the play/movie "The Music Man" says.
Sure, the world is more and more and more and more complicated than it has
ever been. When Og ruled the world from his cave, he had a pretty
uncomplicated life -- no Internet, no credit cards, no newspapers, no nothing. All
Og had to do was to sit in the cave and draw graffiti on the walls. You and
me...well we don't have that option. If we draw on the cave walls, we'll be thrown
in jail for graffiti. Plus, we just don't have that kind of time.

Once again, the interest principle helps. You may not think you've got a lot of
time to spend on yourself, but it's the old interest principle -- even a little bit of
time helps. Get up a half-hour earlier, or an hour earlier, or stay up a little bit
later. Take a lunch to work, and read while you're eating. Don’t have a half hour?
How about fifteen minutes of concerted work?  A little bit at a time helps, just like
a little bit of saving, consistently repeated, helps every time.

Third, Invest in your future. Hopefully, you're going to get older. This is probably
a good thing. What are you going to do when you're 75? Heavens, what are you
going to do when you're 50? Do you see yourself doing what you're doing for the
rest of your life? Probably not! But have you made a change that will facilitate the
remainder of your life?

Put a little bit of money away, but also invest in something that you can do when
you're older, without laughing. Too many companies lay off older workers. It's
stupid, it's criminal, but they do it. You need to prepare something else. Buy a dry
cleaning franchise, or start a frozen yogurt place. Sell on eBay on the weekends.
Turn a hobby into a business, or learn something new that can be marketed.
Start working for yourself, a little bit at a time. Sell something, contribute
something, and set yourself up now, while you can.

Fourth, Keep a positive frame of mind. A couple of days ago I read a quote
from Secretary of State Colin Powell. It read: "Perpetual optimism is a force
multiplier." Each day you take optimistically increases the amount of positive
force in your life. It's the "interest effect" again. A little here, a little there, and
pretty soon you're talking about a real difference in your life.



Fifth, Be better than you think you can be. If you settle for something that
requires very little effort, you're never going to get much of anywhere. It's the
person who keeps on trying to stretch and grow that makes a difference in this
life.

You've got to keep on growing, keep on learning, keep on becoming better, even
if you think you're trying for more than you can accomplish. "I could use a
hundred people who don't know there is such a word as impossible," said Henry
Ford.

We only learn what's possible by reaching into what was once thought to be
"impossible."  You may think you're not capable of something, but with a little bit
of study, a little bit of work, and a whole lot of positive action, you can turn the
impossible into possible.

Almost everything we do in life, we do a little bit at a time. It's a reasonable way
to work. We buy houses a little bit at a time; we save money a little bit at a time.
We can also work on ourselves a little bit at a time -- and each little bit makes a
little bit more, until we've got a whole lot.

Invest in yourself, and put the power of positive interest into effect in your life.
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